ADAIR COUNTY COMMISSION MINUTES WEDNESDAY AUGUST 24, 2022 6TH DAY JULY ADJOURNED

The Adair County Commission convened at 8:30 a.m. on August 24, 2022, at their temporary office located in the records storage building at the Adair County Road and Bridge complex. All Commissioners were present.

At 8:30 am, the Commission went to Hungry Hollow Road to inspect the new bridge over Hazel Creek Lake. Also present were Shannon Howe and David Ausmus from Howe Company, Chris Childers from C&C Bridge and J.B. Hamlin, Adair County Road and Bridge Supervisor. Shannon Howe, the county's contracted engineer, stated the bridge met all standards and recommended Adair County take the bridge into their inventory. Commissioner Thompson made a motion to approve the acceptance of the bridge. Commissioner King seconded the motion. All voted in favor.

At 10:00 am, the Commission met with Adair County Clerk, Sandy Collop, to set the tax levy for the Adair County General Revenue and Road and Bridge funds. The Missouri State Auditor's Office recommended the Road and Bridge tax levy be at .2685. Commissioner King moved to accept the State's recommendation of .2685. Commissioner Thompson seconded the motion. All Commissioners voted in favor. The Missouri State Auditor's Office recommended the tax levy for the General Fund to be .3613. Because of the Hancock Amendment the County had a rollback of .2478 bringing the levy to .1135. Commissioner King moved to accept the State Auditor's recommendation and the roll back bringing the levy to .1135. Commissioner Thompson seconded the motion. All Commissioners voted in favor.

At 11:00 am, Commissioner King and Commissioner Shahan attended a BRO meeting via zoom. The meeting discussed how the BRO funds would be distributed throughout the MODOT Northeast Region. It was decided that the money would be divided between the three Regional Planning Commissions in the Northeast District.

At 2:50 pm, Commissioner King and Commissioner Shahan went to Radical Ridge Way to check on speed limit signs on the road. They returned to the office at 3:25.

At 3:30, all three Commissioners reviewed the COVID sick leave. Commissioner King moved that the County return to the pre-Covid leave policy and end all COVID pay for sick leave. This was seconded by Commissioner Shahan. All commissioners vote in favor.

The Adair County Commission adjourned at 4:00 pm on August 24, 2022.

Unscheduled public walk-ins and other non-agenda items for August 24, 2022

None

Above minutes as presented to the County Clerk:

ATTEST:

County Clerk

Presiding Commissioner, Mark Shahan

Page 679